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17th March 2023 

Kenningtons Primary Academy 

It has been another busy two weeks for our pupils at school.  Seeing the pupils out and about is 
such a joy.  After each trip we survey the pupils and staff to ascertain if the trip should take part 
next year, for the next children in that year group.  Over the past two weeks out Nursery chil-
dren have been visited by a nurse as part of their learning about people who help us.  Year 3 
have visited the Natural History Museum.  Year 4 went all the way to Kew Gardens to learning 
about Rainforest Habitats and Year 5 have been to the Thameside Nature Discovery part.  All 
trips were a big success, although the weather could have been a little kinder to Year 5. As you 
all know, we have been working hard to ensure that the value of pupils learning through differ-
ent experiences, and the children are certainly benefitting from this. 
 
Mrs Clarke and I continue to work on developing the curriculum that we offer pupils at school.  
We have particularly been working on the Art curriculum and the changes we would like to 
make.  These will be implemented in the Summer Term.  We have met with several subject lead-
ers over the last few weeks.  These have been very productive meetings and our subject leaders 
are making great strides in their work.  We love hearing about the developments in the class-
rooms and how subjects are being improved. We have also been looking very carefully at the 
Geography and History learning which will be taking place in the Summer Term.  It is important 
that the subject specific skills pupils are learning are clear within lessons.   
 
The senior leadership team have monitored the implementation of the Calculation Policy.  The 
policy outlines how the four operations (addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division) are 
taught from EYFS to Year 6.  We were very pleased with what we saw in pupils maths book.  We 
made a few alterations to the policy, where it doesn’t quite fit with what we want the pupils to 
learn.  It was evident that our Core Value of High Standards for excellent achievement is being 
implemented. 
 
We have received in school the final list of families who have applied for a place in our Recep-
tion classes.  These have now all been ranked according to our over subscription criteria and 
sent back to the Local Authority.  We look forward to finding out which children will be offered 
and place and begin planning the transition of these pupils into Reception. 
I am sure you are aware of the recent press regarding the planned new Harrier School in Love 
Lane.  I am aware of the impact that this may have to our local community and the potential 
lack of places and have started dialogue with the Local Authority.  I will keep you all posted 
about this matter. 
 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes 
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Mn 20th March  

Year 2 New West Synagogue London 

Year 4 STEM Workshop In School 

Tues 21st March Kangaroo Learning Journey In School 

Fri 24th March All School 
Parent Consultation Day 

(inset day for the children) 
Via Microsoft 

Teams 

Mon 27th March 1M Florence Nightingale Museum London 

1J Florence Nightingale Museum London 

Tues 28th March  

3CW Wagamamas Lakeside 

Thurs 30th March  3C Wagamamas Lakeside 

Thurs 30th March  Musical Soiree In School 

Fri 31st March Year 3, 4 & 6 Virtual Reality Experience In School 

Spaces are running low in our Nursery. Please com-
plete your application form and hand it to the Main 

Reception if you would like your little one to join 
Kenningtons Nursery. 

We raised £334 from 
World Book Day ! 
Don't forget to spend 
your book coupon. 

A big thank 
you to the 

group of vol-
unteers who 

organised our 
Mother’s Day 
Stall.  This is a 

lovely tradition, which during COVID 
did not take place.  We are lucky that 
we have such kind parents who give 
up their time for our pupils.  I hope 
that all mums have a lovely day on 

Sunday. 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes 
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Headteacher Awards 

Week 3: Accepting feedback and criticism 

Week 4: Practise and applying strategies 
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As Spring time approaches, I am able to start outside 
projects. I would like to design and make bird houses / 
baths. If you have any timber that is unused and you 
would like to donate, please bring it to the school. 
 
We have a Wild Area near our allotment that I would 
like to seed. I am looking for any flower or plant seed 
that you may have spare. I will then create some seed 
bombs for the children to throw onto to wild area 
which will scatter and grow ! 
If you have any veggie seeds that are unwanted, 
please bring them in to school as well. 
 
Thank you ! 
Martin The Caretaker 

Kenningtons Football Boys 2 - 1 Dilkes 
Goal Scorers: Teddy & David  

Kenningtons Football Girls 1-3 West Thurrock 
Goal Scorer: Hallie Mae  

Kenningtons Netball Team 2 - 5 East Tilbury 
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Bronze Awards 
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Silver Awards 
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WC: 20th March 2023 

WC: 27th March 2023 
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I wanted to share how much she enjoyed world 
book day this year.  At first I wasn't sure about it 
being based on information, but it was a great 
idea! We found a great women in history book 
and for the past 2 weeks she has asked for this 
book every night. It's been a great opportunity 

to encourage her to learn new things, along 
with something I'm really passionate about! She 

went as a suffragette.  We've learnt all about 
Emily Pankhurst along with Flora Drummond. 

It's sparked some wonderful conversations and 
learning.  It's really helped with her passion in 
history, along with the difference one person 
can make. I've loved sharing these ideas with 

her so I just thought I'd let you know. 

I just wanted to thank you for introducing the new 
reading schemes for KS2. I have been struggling to 
get my son to read a wide range of books but he al-
ways ends up picking the same type/style of books. I 
was so happy when he came home yesterday with a 
dairy book (he of course is not too thrilled) and I am 

trying to help him understand it is for his own benefit. 
And to have the new reading scheme linked to the 

point/merit system... so clever and I know it is an in-
centive for him to actually read- he managed to get to 

page 16 last night!  
Anyways, thank you for always thinking of how you 
would improve the lives and experiences of our chil-

dren, I am truly grateful and may God continue to 
bless you and your team as you give yourselves daily 

to our children. 

Kenningtons Primary Academy is a good educa-
tional institution where my grand daughter stud-
ies. Her parents and she are very much happy for 

the good teachers, good management, good 
environment and good education system. I wish 
every success of the institution and the students 

in future.  

The education system of Ken-
ningtons Primary Academy is 
excellent. The teachers, man-
agement and environment of 

the school are very good.  

My grandson goes to Kenningtons all credit to 
them for doing so much with the children. 

Went to see my grandson singing at 
Lakeside. This was so lovely, shoppers en-

joyed it and the children looked like they had 
a good time too. Big thank you to the chil-

dren and teacher. 
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